WEARSIDE FOOTBALL LEAGUE
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING

TUESDAY 15TH JULY 2014 – 1900HRS

PRESENT: K .Harrison, P. Maguire, J. Johnson, K. Simpson, S. Topping, P. Smith, M. Lawson, D. Keys, K. Gibson, K. Oliver. M Langley, W Banks.
APOLOGIES: W. Robson, S. Rook. B Lisle
· The minutes of the previous meeting (01/07/14) were read out and accepted.
· Matters Arising: Whitehaven FC were accepted into the league as new members, this was a result of them losing their appeal with the FA after the Northern League had decided to relegate due to technical issues.
It was announced that all Clubs will received 2 match balls after 

P. Maguire had negotiated an excellent deal for them, the items were to be presented at the Clubs get together on 27/07/14.

· Correspondence: SKIPHIRE had enquired about sponsorship/advertising and it ended with them placing an ad of their Company on the League website for a sum of £100.
Durham FA have taken on a new FA ruling that they will charge £25 for the recovery of football related debt. The charge will increase to £50 after a period of time when monies are not paid.

Sean Rooks (Treasurer) had sent out the ‘Annual Subscriptions’ to all Clubs.

· Finance Report: The treasurer was away on holiday but everything was healthy regarding the League Finances.
· Jarrow FC (letter re: Respect Awards): The aforementioned club had question as to who authorised the payments for the Respect Awards and Trophy Winners. After a lengthy discussion it was decided that in future that any discussions/ideas on financial awards to Clubs must be discussed within the Management Committee. The committee unanimously agreed to the monies that were paid out to the relevant winners at the 2013/14 League Presentation function.
· Jarrow FC (letter re: League Fees): Sue Topping submitted a letter to the League suggesting that the League use some of its Finance to subsidise all Clubs league fees for the 2014/15 season. Several ideas and suggestion were brought up and it was decided that it would be left to the clubs to choose the final outcome at the Training Day.
· Content of Clubs Meeting: An important issue was raised that the lifesaving equipment of a Defibrillator should be present and within easy reach in all Clubhouses, again it came down to cost – each piece would cost £318. The League itself are to apply to the FA for grants to help with the cost of purchasing, as for the clubs paying towards the item - it was said that the matter would be discussed at the Clubs Training Day. 
Kevin Harrison was to write to the 4 local FA’s about possible funding towards the cost of the Defibrillators.

· Charter Standard: All Clubs now have the BASIC 1st Aid Qualification.

· Level 7 Conference: Both P. Maguire and K. Harrison attended the meeting at St. George’s Park, they ran through some important and useful points of which will be brought up at the Training Day.
· Any Other Business: Laura Pye had been struck down with illness and the League wished her a speedy recovery and sent her a bouquet of flowers.

Wolviston FC had suggested about an Emergency Action Plan – the idea is that the name of a first aider is to be named on the teamsheets for the 2015/16 season.

Easington Colliery AFC had made it to the final 10 of a National Grassroots competition of which the winning Club will receive £20,000.

The meeting closed at 2045hrs.

The next meeting is on Tuesday 2nd September 2014.

